Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Tuesday 23rd February 2016 at Sainsbury’s, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), G Chappell, K Neill, C Blake, N Cameron, M Fox, E Smith
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, A Mehta, J Lean
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	N Cameron proposed and C Blake seconded minutes as accurate.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) 7e. D Alexander is currently working in China but J Bishop will make contact with him re: Chance to Shine upon his return.
b) The meeting agreed that the NoSCA vote on the proposed changes to Cricket Scotland should be in support of the changes.  C Farr will complete and send on behalf of NoSCA.  Individual clubs who have Cricket Scotland membership are encouraged to use their votes as they see fit.


	J Bishop
C Farr

	
	
	

	4.
	Office Bearers – co-option
	

	
	a) Following the AGM there are still vacancies for Vice President and Media Officer.  James Lean had volunteered to help with Media matters and J Bishop will discuss this with him.  It was suggested that college/university students could be encouraged to assist, using this as a project.  C Farr was asked to see if Moray College would be able to help although she pointed out that students were coming to the end of their courses and project work would already be well under way.  A request would also be put on the facebook page.
	C Farr



	
	
	

	5.
	Patrons
	

	
	a) It was agreed that existing Patrons should be reappointed for 2016 with the removal of Ian Macgregor who sadly died during 2015.

b) J Bishop will approach C Barton from Gordonstoun to see if he would be interested in becoming a Patron. 
	J Bishop



	
	
	

	6.
	Fixtures/Playing Conditions
	

	
	a) The 2016 Senior Season will open on Saturday 23rd April and finish on Saturday 10th September.
The knock out cup will have a preliminary round to be held on Sunday 1st May then the next 2 rounds and the initial stages of the T20 will be held on Saturdays, with the Cup Final and T20 finals day on Sundays.

b) The 2016 Reserve Season will start on Sunday 24th April and finish on Sunday 11th September.

c) It was noted that there was no space in the calendar for re-arrangements with a 21 week season for both Senior and Reserves.  All clubs were asked to note that they have made a commitment to playing in NoSCA competitions which would take precedence over friendly fixtures.

d) There will be a meeting on Sunday 20th March at Nairn Cricket Pavilion to discuss Playing Conditions and will draw on responses received from the two surveys.  It was clear from the Senior survey results that several areas provoked reaction and would require more discussion.  The meeting agreed that clubs could circulate ‘resolutions’ or suggestions through the Secretary to allow discussion before hand.
e) The draw took place for the Senior Knock Out Cup as follows:

Preliminary round on Sunday 1st May

Highland (1) v Nairn (2)

Fochabers (9) v Buckie (10)

Ist Round: 28th May
Team 1/2 v Huntly

Fort William v Northern Counties

Ross County v Elgin

Forres v Team 9/10

f) Reserves will have 8 League teams along side the Knock Out Cup and T20 competitions which will include non-league Reserve sides.
g) The draft Senior fixtures will be produced very shortly with the Reserve fixtures following on once the Seniors have been confirmed.
	For Noting by all clubs



	
	
	

	7.
	NoSCA Handbook
	

	
	a) Format will be much the same as 2015.  Advertising is being sought but most is in place.

b) The Junior Handbook is progressing and has a target figure of 3,500 for distribution to all clubs and associated schools.  The target publication date for both booklets is mid April.
c) Any information for use in the handbooks should be emailed to J Bishop.  Updated club contacts have already been collated.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Formation of NoSCA Association of Cricket Officials
	

	
	a) Prior to the start of the meeting in Nairn on 20th March there will be an opportunity for those interested in forming a NoSCA Officials Association to meet.  This will be at 12 noon.  Current Umpires or anyone interested in starting to Umpire along with Scorers would be welcome. 
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Funding Requests
	

	
	a) Ross Co submitted a request for £250 to help with the cost of having mains electricity delivered to their pavilion.  This would have long term benefits for the club.  This was agreed to.

b) Forres St Lawrence submitted a request for £500 to buy extra equipment for their increased junior programme which was outlined by C Farr.  This was agreed to.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) N Cameron stated that the revised Programme of Events was underway.

b) J Bishop advised that he had been in discussion with Ian Sandbrook of Cricket Scotland on the financing of courses and how this can be of even greater benefit to NoSCA.

c) S Boyd from Perth has been in touch with Associations throughout Scotland to arrange an U18 series of games for those who are not involved in representative cricket.  NoSCA had welcomed this and further details will follow.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) Invoices have been paid as follows:

£3640 to Cricket Scotland for Coaches Course

£494.50 for Insurance

£60 to Elgin City FC for venue hire

b) M Fox said that he hopes Gordonstoun will extend an invitation to NoSCA to play on May Day against MCC.

c) Forres St Lawrence have applied to enter the CS Challenge Cup

d) N Cameron drew attention to Cricket Force, a scheme promoted by Cricket Scotland which will be highlighted over weekend of 2/3 April for club development projects.
e) N Cameron told the meeting about ICC Score Board, a tool which is used for ranking.  Key priorities for 2016 include female cricket, junior activity, growing revenue streams and additional revenue streams and greater involvement from regional associations.

f) Nairn have started Disability Cricket sessions in Nairn schools.

g) It was noted that Northern Counties had been unable to locate the Reserve League T20 trophy and had agreed to provide a replacement.  No further news had been received on this.  C Farr to contact Northern Counties to ask about progress.

h) G Chappell advised the meeting of the high cost involved in holding the Senior Cup Finals at Gordonstoun, mainly the cost of catering.  Others felt that the venue should be changed although some thought it was the best place for the occasion.  It was agreed that there should be further discussion on this.
	C Farr 



	
	
	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Sunday 20th March 2016, 1pm at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


